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Marine Order 4 (Transitional modifications) 2013 

FRLI ID: F2013L00871 
Portfolio: Infrastructure and Regional Development 
Tabled: House of Representatives, 3 June 2013 and Senate, 17 June 2013 
PJCHR comments: Tenth Report of 2013, tabled on 27 June 2013 
Response dated: 15 July 2013 

Information sought by the committee 

3.85 The committee sought further information: 

 whether the civil penalty provisions should be considered ‘criminal’ for 
the purposes of human rights law; and  

 if so, whether they were consistent with articles 14 and 15 of the ICCPR. 

3.86 The former Minister's response is attached. 

Committee’s response 

3.87 The committee thanks the former Minister for his response. 

3.88 In light of the information provided the committee makes no further 
comment on this instrument. The committee agrees with the former Minister's view 
that the civil penalty provisions in the bill are unlikely to be considered 'criminal' for 
the purposes of human rights law, given that the penalties are relatively small and 
the sanctions are directed to a specific subset of people within a regulatory context. 

3.89 The committee notes it would have been useful for the information provided 
in this response to have been included in the statement of compatibility. 

http://www.aph.gov.au/Parliamentary_Business/Committees/Joint/Human_Rights/Completed_inquiries/2013/102013/d01
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